Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Professional Engineers
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

61G15-20.0010
Application for Licensure as Professional Engineer

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 49 No. 229, November 28, 2023 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The Board received written comments from the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee on Rule 61G15-20.0010, F.A.C.  Additionally, the Board made changes to the proposed rule language and substantive changes to the application set forth in the proposed rule.  

THE TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE WILL NOW READ:

61G15-20.0010 Application for Licensure as Professional Engineer.
(1) Any person desiring licensure as a professional engineer in Florida shall submit an application to the Board. The instructions and application Form FBPE/002 (02/2410/23), entitled, “Application for Licensure as Professional Engineer,” is hereby incorporated by reference, copies of which may be obtained from the Board office at 2400 Mahan Drive, Tallahassee, Florida 32308; from the Board’s website at https://www.fbpe.org/licensure/licensure-process/professional-engineers/ or at https://www.flrules.org/Gateway/reference.asp?No=Ref-        . The Board shall certify as eligible for licensure only those applicants who have completed the application form, remitted the application and examination fee(s) required by Chapter 61G15-24, F.A.C., and who have demonstrated to the Board that they:
(a) through (d) No Change.
(2) through (6) No Change.
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Zana Raybon, Executive Director, Board of Professional Engineers, 2400 Mahan Drive, Tallahassee, FL 32308; (850)521-0500 or by electronic mail, ZRaybon@fbpe.org.
